ADEQ

A R K A N S A S
Department of Environmental Quality

February 5, 2010

Mr. David Millay, Physical Plant Director
University of Arkansas at Little Rock
2801 S. University

Little Rock, AR 72204

RE:  Public Notice of Renewal of Phase Il MS4 Permit Coverage, University of Arkansas at Little
Rock, Little Rock Urbanized Area Urbanized Area, AR (Permit Tracking No. ARR040020,
AFIN 88-00850)

Dear Mr. Millay:

The Department received the submission of your Notice of Intent (NOI) and Stormwater Management
Program (SWMP) for renewal of your permit coverage under the Phase 11 MS4 permit ARR040000 with
tracking number as referenced above. The NOI and SWMP were received on 11/23/2009.

The Department has reviewed your NOI and SWMP. Please see the enclosed checklist for a list of
deficiencies. You must remedy the deficiencies in order to be in full compliance with the MS4 General
Permit.

ADEQ will give the public access via our website to the Notices of Intent for a minimum of 30 days. The
comment period begins on February 5, 2010. The public may access NOIs at the following website:

www.adeq.state ar.us/water/branch_permits/general permits/stormwater/ms4.htm.

Public comment will be accepted during a 30-day period starting February 5, 2010. Methods for
submitting comments to the Department will be included on this webpage.

Additionally, the Department performed a review of our records of receipt of annual reports from your
MS4. The Department has does not show record of receipt of the 2005, 2006 or 2007 annual report.
Therefore, this matter has been turned over to enforcement.

If there are any questions, please contact Jennifer Harmon at (501) 682-0627.
Sincerely,
(79

amal Solaimanian, PhD, P.E.
Engineering Supervisor
General Permits, Water Division

Cc: Electronic Filing (ARR040020, 88-00850, w/ attachments)
Cindy Garner, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch
Eric Fleming, Branch Manager, Inspection Branch
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